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DECISION NO:  
For Member Services use only 



RECOMMENDED that:  a virement of £11,000 from the 2020/21 capital 
contingency budget to fund essential electrical safety installations to 26 
lamp columns as part of the Council’s festive lighting programme be 
approved.  

 

 
Purpose 
 

To request approval for a virement of £11,000 from the 2020/21 capital contingency 
budget to fund essential electrical installation works to 26 lamp columns as part of the 
Council’s festive lighting programme. 
 
The Project 
 

A routine electrical installation inspection by the new festive lighting contractor of all 
the 70 lamp columns planned to be fitted with a festive motif revealed a number of 
issues within 26 lamp columns. Devices designed to provide personal protection from 
a electric shock, are missing or do not meet the requirements of British Standard 
BS7671 (Requirements of Electrical Installations). Other installations which do not 
comply with this standard include sockets and timers. 
  
If new components are not installed, then none of the 26 columns would receive sign-
off in the county council’s festive lighting licence application process. Consequently 
the Council would not be permitted to install the festive motifs on these columns.   
  
Financial, Legal and Risk Management Implications 
 

The new installations works will cost circa £11,000 including contingencies. The works 
will be carried out by SparkX Ltd, the appointed festive lighting contractor. There is no 
budget available to fund this and therefore a virement from the 2020/21 capital 
contingency budget is requested.  
 
Given that the vast majority of the faulty columns are in Hoddesdon Town Centre, the 
quality of the festive lighting programme in the area would be considerably diminished, 
and the Council’s reputation damaged if all the motifs are not put up.  The provision of 
the motifs is part of the festive lighting contract.   
 
Alternative Options Considered and Rejected  
 

Given the health and safety implications of the faulty installations, irrespective of 
whether or not the motifs are put up, not to progress these works is not considered to 
be an alternative option.  
 
Contribution to the Council’s Objectives and Environmental Sustainability 
Priorities 
 

The proposed works will contribute to the Council’s objective of fostering development 
of town centres as vibrant locations by providing an attractive festive lighting display.  
 

Conclusion 
 
Public safety and the development of town centres are priorities for the Council. The 
proposed works will support these priorities. Therefore, a virement from the 2020/21 
capital contingency budget is requested to fund the works.  
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